
From: Zach Duncalfe <zach.duncalfe@nat.awu.net.au>  
Sent: Friday, February 16, 2024 1:34 PM 
To: Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2023/21 - Modern Awards Review - Work and Care 
 
Good Afternoon, 
 
In accordance with the Direction at paragraph [11] of the Statement of Deputy President O’Neill 
dated 29 January 2024, The Australian Workers’ Union confirms the union’s intention to participate 
in the consultation process for work and care. 
 
My apologies that this response is after the deadline. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
Zach Duncalfe 
Senior National Legal Officer 
The Australian Workers’ Union National Office 
M: 0401830083  
E: zach.duncalfe@nat.awu.net.au 
Level 2, 16-20 Good Street, Granville, NSW 2142 
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